Dear Obote Hope

Following on from my letter, I have become aware of the campaign, by a small number of residents in Primrose Hill, to object to any change of use to the premises at 38 Chalcot Road, NW1 8LP as outlined in the planning application  LPA Ref: 2015/2084/P

While I can readily understand the sense of nostalgia that underpins much of campaign against any change of use, I have to acknowledge that in the thirty years I lived at the property there was virtually no passing trade and to all extents and purposes the property has been used primarily as a residence for many decades.

I understand that the application also includes a commitment to restore the lovely facade of the building which will be a very positive thing for the area.
David Horbury. 

